
Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

3 p.m.



Friday Jan, 11, 2013
Adult Clubhouse

Northstar Rec Center
Conference call access:
855-212-0212    Meeting ID:
 890-613-628#
Directors present:

Dick Bjur, Bill Hoffman, Bill Ireton, Bob Thornton
Directors excused absent:
Tom Amen

Others present:

Peter Miller - CAMCO, Tim Sawyer - CAMCO, Eric Wicks - CAMCO
Lynda Ward Pierce, Pete & Chris Vall Spinosa, Larry Armstrong & Marian Hansen, Ed Kimball, Alex Ireton, 

Conference Call: Kathy Middleton, Andrew Sackheim, Ken Williams
The meeting was called to order at 3:03 p.m. by President Thornton. 

Minutes of the November 12, 2012 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 
CAMCO maintenance supervisor Tim Sawyer gave a report on grounds and building maintenance items that included the following:

1. During the recent cold weather there have been a few ice dams on roofs causing some roof leaks. A roofer has been called in to remove the ice dams.  

2. The CAMCO crew is new at pathway snow removal this year. They remove snow when there is 4-6” of snow. Clearing snow from the tops of the dumpsters is included in the service. 

3. Owners have left Christmas Trees and televisions in the dumpster enclosures. Tahoe Truckee Sierra Disposal has a Christmas tree recycling program. Televisions must be disposed separately at the transfer station on Highway 89. The CAMCO maintenance crew is taking care of this. 
Mr. McClintock presented the Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report October 31, 2012 and 2011, the Report to the Board of Directors for the year ended October 31, 2012, the Camco Work Order Audit, and the Internal Control Report. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the Financial Statements and Auditors’ Report as presented. 
The Board reviewed the December 2012 Financial Statements (draft) prepared by Camco. It was noted on the balance sheet that the operating account had a balance of over $31, 300 while the reserve account had a balance of over $92,400. Accounts receivable for the period were over $21,600 while prepaid assessments were over $31,400. After two months of the fiscal year expenses exceeded revenue by over $24,200 largely due to high legal expenses. 
The Board addressed collection actions on delinquent accounts. Unit 3108 with a balance of over $14,900 has been turned over to an attorney for legal action in Placer County Superior Court. After discussion it was moved seconded and passed to write off $14,963.09 owed by the previous owner. If an amount is collected though legal proceedings it will be reflected as miscellaneous income on the income and expense statement. 

Draft #2 of the reserve study prepared by Browning Reserve Group was reviewed. Mr. Thornton reported that the changes he had recommended had been incorporated into the study. Mr. Miller reported that changes recommended by the accountant had also been made to the study. It was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the report as presented. The finance committee will review the report. If they find items in the report that may need further attention, recommendations will be made to the Board of Directors concerning them. 
Mr. Thornton reported on the leaking detention pond litigation. At the recent court hearing on January 9th the judge did not allow the defendants’ legal counsel to reopen the trial. The final decision on the injunction relief phase of the case will be given in 28 days on February 10th. The decision can be appealed by defense counsel.  It is the understanding of the Association’s legal representation that the injunctive relief ruling is that the pond will be removed. The damages phase of the case will be held after the injunctive relief phase is finalized. 

Recently the defendants have been pumping water from the pond and directing it into Martis Creek. While they should have informed Aspen Grove, Placer County, and the Lahonton Regional Water Quality Control Board of their actions and provided records they have not done so. 
The eavesdropping lawsuit is moving slowly. Consideration is being given to adding to this suit or filing separately a class action suit with loss of value to the properties as well as pain and suffering to homeowners.
Mr. Thornton reported that at the Executive Session Board of Directors meeting on December 14, 2012 a contract for swale installation from Al Pombo Inc. in the amount of $12,200 was approved. The swale was constructed in December below the aspen grove area adjacent to Silver Strike to divert water into the culvert running below the parking lot to Martis Creek. This water diversion should reduce or eliminate ice accumulation on the parking lot. 

The following committee reports were given:
1. Mr. Bjur reported that the Budget and Finance Committee had not met yet. No report was forthcoming at this time.
2. Mr. Ireton reported that the External Alterations and Use Restrictions Committee had met and written a mission statement. The committee plans to do walkthrough inspection of the property twice a year. The inspections will be coordinated around board meetings.
3. Mr. Thornton reported that the Website Development Committee had written a mission statement. 
4. Mr. Thornton reported that the Landscape/Weed Abatement Committee was working on a mission statement. Committee member Howard Eddy and Northstar Forester Joe Barron were compiling a list of plants for the committee to review.
5. Mr. Hoffman reported that the NPOA Oversight Committee was meeting on January 29th. They were working on a mission statement and will be attending the February 9th NPOA meeting.
In the Open Forum the following member comments were made on items not on the agenda:
1. An owner expressed that while compensation for Directors was discussed at a previous meeting it should be revisited at a future meeting. Directors should be reimbursed for their expenses to attend meetings. 

2. An owner commented that there was no water in the detention pond recently. What is the other side doing to cause this? It was suggested that they were possibly directing water into the infiltrator and adjusting weirs. 
The next Board of Directors meeting was set for 3 p.m. Friday March 15th at the Adult Clubhouse, Northstar Rec Center. 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller 

Property Manager
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